
Wisconsin Department of Safety and Professional Serv ices   

Div ision of Policy Development  

4822 Madison Yards Way 

PO Box 8366 

Madison WI  53708-8366  

 

   

 

Phone: 608-266-2112 

Web: http://dsps.wi.gov 

Email: dsps@wisconsin.gov 

 

Tony Evers, Governor 

Dawn B. Crim, Secretary 

 
November 21, 2019 
 
 
Wisconsin State Senate Chief Clerk 
Wisconsin State Assembly Chief Clerk 

    
Dear Chief Clerks: 
 
On August 12, 2019, the Chiropractic Examining Board submitted CR 18-105, relating to delegation of services to health 
care professionals, to the Legislature. On November 21, 2019, the Chiropractic Examining Board approved a germane 
modification to CR 18-105. The germane modification revises ss. Chir 4.04 (3) and 10.03 to reflect s. 446.02 (7) (d), Stats., 
which provides a chiropractor may delegate x-ray services only to a chiropractic radiological technician or a health care 

professional acting within the scope of the health care professional’s license, registration, or certification. 
 
Accordingly, this letter serves as notice of the Chiropractic Examining Board recalling CR 18-105 from the chief clerk of 
each house of the Legislature and resubmitting it with a germane modification. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Dale Kleven 
Administrative Rules Coordinator 

Department of Safety and Professional Services 
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